

Mohawk Council of Kahnawà:ke

P.O. Box 720 Kahnawà:ke Mohawk Territory JOL 1B0 Phone: (450) 632-7500 Fax: (450) 638-5958

Web Site: www.Kahnawake.com E-mail: communications@mck.ca Enhsakotò:kénhte Nitiotié:ren Tsi Ietsenhaientáhkhwa

Tsi Nahóten Karihwanákere No'nenk News Release

MCK issues reminder to community re: tonight's Education Meeting

For immediate release

(Kahnawake – 14, Tsothohrkó:wa/January 2013) The Mohawk Council of Kahnawà:ke (MCK) would like to remind community members that a meeting being called tonight by the Kahnawake Combined Schools Committee should be considered 'for information purposes only' as the agenda does not indicate that any decisions are being proposed.

"We feel we need to ensure community members and – especially – parents are clear on our position in this matter," said Education Portfolio Chief Rhonda Kirby. "There is a meeting being scheduled for the end of the month, at which time a decision on the problems of the Annual General Assembly's elections will be addressed and, hopefully, rectified."

The MCK is committed to working together with the Combined Schools Committee until the issues concerning the Constitution, a joint workplan and other matters are addressed properly.

"Our role is to ensure that matters are handled properly and to give a measure of confidence to the many parents who have come to the Chief and Council with their concerns over the past year," said Bobby Patton, who shares the Education Portfolio with Chief Kirby. "For the time being, we will continue to co-manage Education until we are confident that measures are in place that will ensure we don't find ourselves in a similar predicament in the future."

-30-

For information about this release, please contact: Joe Delaronde, Political Press Attaché Mohawk Council of Kahnawà:ke 450-632-7500, joe.delaronde@mck.ca